THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Dr. Richard Hughes

DATE:

March 13, 2006

SUBJECT:
Sports Medicine Program offered by Hardin Memorial Hospital

DISCUSSION:

Ms. Diana Logsdon and Eric Oliver met with C.O. personnel concerning a sports medicine program that has been offered to Hardin County Schools by Hardin Memorial Hospital.  The benefits derived from participating in this program would include: physical therapy for our injured students at the high school level and some at the middle school level, low cost for physicals at $10 per student, a computerized report tailored for each school showing the various injuries incurred over the year, educational opportunities related to the health care field, and a sports enhancement program offered to the students known as Sportmetrics.  This program being offered to the Hardin County schools is a voluntary program and schools will not be required to participate if approved by the Hardin County Board of Education.

Mr. Oliver has worked with Warren County schools in the past and has received a strong recommendation from Superintendent Dale Brown in support of Hardin County Schools adopting this program.  Mr. Brown notes that with the computerized injury tracking software for all athletes participating in the program, the districts liability has been reduced for sports related injuries.  

RECOMMENDATION:  I recommend to the Members of the Hardin County Board of Education that they accept Hardin Memorial’s offer to participate in the Sports Medicine Program as long as the District is free from any financial obligations.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:  I move that the Members of the Hardin County Board of Education accept Hardin Memorial’s offer to participate in the Sports Medicine Program as long as the District is free from any financial obligations.

